
Mrs Mason’s Messages                         

Headteacher’s Weekly Message 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

I can’t believe that a term has gone by so quickly here at Idle CE Primary! My first term 

as Headteacher has been memorable for so many reasons and this week has certainly 

been one of highs and lows. Highs include welcoming so many parents, carers and            

families into church for our Easter service and back at school for our Seeds of Hope 

event; Year 4’s first residential visit to Nell Bank (a huge thank you to all staff involved 

for their hard work in making this trip such a success!) and; the wonderful Bradford 

School’s Prom on Tuesday night where our Year 6 continuation brass group played to a 

packed St George’s Hall.  

These highs have been tempered by the departure of some much-loved staff                  

members—Mrs Kingham, Miss Wilbourne and Mr Clapham. We wish them all well in 

their new ventures and hope they visit us soon. It just remains from me to wish you all 

a ‘Happy Easter’ and a well-earned rest from the rigors of school, we look forward to 

seeing you back on Monday 25th April.                                Mrs Mason 

SMSC Our SMSC (Social,            

Moral, Spiritual and Cultural) focus 

this term on equality and diversity 

concluded this week.  We have 

thought about different inspiring  

people and broadened our own             

understanding of equality, diversity 

and inclusion. Work produced and 

reflections on this term’s SMSC 

theme are displayed in the link              

corridor. 

Worship  

This week it was wonderful to                 
welcome so many parents, carers and 
friends to our Easter Services which 
were led by our Worship Team. 
Thank you for the support—it was 
lovely to share our reflections on the 
Easter story with you. It was also 
great to be back in church - the last 
time the whole school was in church 
was December 2019! 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

School News   - Staffing 

It has been an emotional week at Idle CE(A) Primary as we have said goodbye to             
valued staff members as they continue their journeys elsewhere. Year 3KW will                 
particularly miss Mrs Kingham and Miss Wilbourne next term. Mrs Kingham is moving 
to a job teaching Reception in a school closer to home and Miss Wilbourne, after             
serving as Acting Deputy Headteacher for the last two terms, has successfully secured 
a substantive Deputy Headteacher role in a school near Scarborough. We will miss 
them both, but are delighted to welcome Miss Iles to teach Year 3KW in the summer 
term.  Mr Clapham has also said goodbye to our school today after 25years as site 
manager. We are really going to miss him! We wish him well in his retirement and new 
home and hope he continues to visit us. A big Idle welcome to Mr Cuccio (another Mr 
C!) as site manager from the Summer term. 
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In the Spotlight….. Nell 

Bank Residential 

What an amazing time our Year 4 children had on their residential 

at Nell Bank this week! They spent time pond-dipping, mini-

beasting, habitat hunting, orienteering, den building, team building and walking. A 

massive thankyou to Mrs Craven for her delicious cooked breakfasts—a fabulous start 

to our days! 

The overnight stays brought 

out the best in all of our 

children: kindness, resili-

ence, team work and inde-

pendence. Dave and Sam, the Nell Bank leaders, were incredibly 

impressed with the brilliant behaviour of our pupils. We are proud 

of each and every one of them. 

#team4  

Mrs Murphy and Miss Craven 

Community News    

Holy Trinity, Idle, has several services in Holy Week 

to make parents and carers aware of. All are            

welcome, however the Easter Sunday Celebration 

at 11am would be the most appropriate for fami-

lies.  

Maundy Thursday Communion- 7pm 

Good Friday - Hour Round the Cross - 7pm 

Easter Saturday - Service of Fire and Light - 7pm 

Easter Sunday - Communion 
9.30am 

Easter Sunday - Celebration - 
11am 

 

Bradford School Proms 

This week, nine of our Year 6’s were part of the Bradford School’s Prom 

at St George’s Hall. They all had a great time and performed with                

confidence and maturity. The children have been working extremely hard 

with Mr Griffiths since September and they played 2 songs in front of a 

huge, captive audience. We were so proud with every single one of the 

children. A big ‘thank you’ to all the parents who allowed them to be part 

of this exciting and inspiring evening. Travelling to and from the                       

rehearsal was definitely something that Mrs Bigger won’t ever forget!           

Taking 9 children, 4 euphoniums and 5 trombones on the number 613 

bus was                       

a real learning                 

experience! 

Mrs Bigger   

 

Plant a seed of hope 

After being delayed by the unseasonal weather last week, we were 

delighted to welcome so many parents and carers to 

our Seeds of Hope event before and after our Easter 

service on Thursday. We hope the children look after 

their sunflowers over the Easter break and they           

germinate well!  

Diary Dates 

8th April 2022 - School closes for 
Easter 
 
25th April 2022—School opens 
for Summer term 
 
2nd May - Bank holiday—school 
closed 
 
9th—12th May—Year 6 SATs 
week 
 
27th May - School closes for half 
term 

 


